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Dear Ms. Hernandez, 

Drink-Driving: Still a Laughing Matter 

 In November last year, I wrote to you at length on the subject of 

drink-driving, particularly in rural areas. You replied saying that one 

of your assistants would take the matter up within four weeks. I heard 

nothing more. 

 As a result, I have posted the enclosed item on my web pages without 

being able to let readers know what you think. 

 Since I published the piece, the last of the inquests into the 

deaths on Clay Pits Way, Kingsteignton, last year has concluded. A young 

man, a drug user, probably known to Chudleigh police, killed himself, his 

passenger and the entirely innocent driver of another car. Today, some 

faded flowers and a patch of new tarmac mark the spot where two young 

men, trapped in their car, were consumed by fire. 

 This carnage goes on and on all across the country, and it is 

worsening. 

 There is a public Facebook page essentially to enable residents of 

the Teign Valley to discuss events and make connections. While most of 

its content is harmless, if mindless, stuff, it often descends into the 

not uncommon nastiness of “social” media, with men making provocative 

comments and veiled threats. 

 One contributor referred to cyclists as “road vermin;” another 

insinuated that he would use his car as a snow plough if riders in the 

recent Dartmoor Classic held him up. A man whose camera had been stolen 

vowed to kill the thief. 

 These are posts made on the modern equivalent of the soapbox in the 

park, often by cowardly wretches. In my view, anyone who can describe a 

fellow human being using the most efficient form of transport there is as  

“vermin” has become detached from decent society. 

 Not one of the 1,239 subscribers to this group took exception to 

these comments and the administrators took no action. There is no longer 

any hierarchy of elders and seniors that would once have checked the hot-

heads and given a moral lead. 

 Even this grubby little fraternity may shrink from publishing its 

thoughts on drink-driving. However, if a Facebook thread were started on 

the subject, it would not surprise me to read a post from someone,  
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perhaps a man generally thought of as an upright member of the community, 

saying: “The drink-driving law is not there to stop working men calling 

at a wayside inn for a few pints on the way home.” 

 And those very men, whose trade vans can be seen parked outside pubs 

in the early evening, no doubt with others, would click “like.” 

 You say it yourself in your video: “ … we need to bring enforcement 

back into play.” 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Colin Burges 

Encl. 

 

This photograph of the young men’s friends was taken at the scene of the 

collision on Clay Pits Way days after two bodies were recovered from a 

burnt-out car.  

Do you get any other impression from this image than that the group sees 

the way of life of the deceased as a great lark and the drug-driving as 

a laughing matter?  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


